Established by Evelyn F. McKnight to Alleviate Memory Loss in the Aging

## **BOARD OF TRUSTEES**

# CHAIR

Michael L. Dockery, MD Charlotte, North Carolina

### VICE CHAIR

Madhav Thambisetty, MD, PhD Ellicott City, Maryland

#### **CHAIR EMERITUS**

J. Lee Dockery, MD Gainesville, Florida

## TRUSTEES

Richard S. Isaacson, MD New York, New York

Susan L. Pekarske, MD Tucson, Arizona

Gene G. Ryerson, MD Gainesville, Florida

Robert M. Wah, MD McLean, Virginia

## **CORPORATE TRUSTEE**

Melanie A. Cianciotto Orlando, Florida

## **EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR**

Amy Porter Alexandria, Virginia aporter@mcknightbrf.org 202-302-9849

Website:

www.mcknightbrain.org

February 12, 2020

Ralph L. Sacco, MD, MS Executive Director, Evelyn F. McKnight Brain Institute University of Miami Miller School of Medicine P.O. Box 016960 (C-215) Miami, FL 33101

Tatjana Rundek, MD, PhD Scientific Director and Evelyn F. McKnight Chair Evelyn F. McKnight Brain Institute University of Miami Miller School of Medicine P.O. Box 016960 (C-215) Miami, FL 33101

Dear Dr. Sacco and Dr. Rundek,

The trustees of the McKnight Brain Research Foundation (MBRF) reviewed the 2019 annual report from the Evelyn F. McKnight Brain Institute (EMBI) at the University of Miami (UM) at their February 2020 board meeting. The trustees were pleased to note the quality of the report and the comprehensive description of the various initiatives underway to further develop the research and clinical programs in age-related cognitive decline and memory loss at the EMBI at the UM.

The trustees are also pleased to note the progress in implementing the second phase of the five-year EMBI strategic plan and the cooperative efforts toward the overall alignment with the University's Miller School of Medicine's strategic plan. It is noted that the educational program focused on age-related cognitive decline and memory loss under the auspices of the EMBI have expanded into the community through the Mayor's Initiative on Aging: Your Brain program.

The trustees appreciate Dr. Sacco's leadership in assuming the chair of the leadership council and the prospects for enhancing the collaborative research initiatives between the McKnight Brain Institutes (MBIs). The development of the mentoring program within the MBRF and the MBIs by Dr. Rundek for the McKnight Cognitive Aging and Memory Clinical Translational Research Scholars and their sponsors is acknowledged with appreciation.

The trustees look forward to attending and express appreciation to you for hosting the  $12^{th}$  Annual Inter-Institutional Meeting on April 1-3, 2020. The "Team Science" theme of the program will reinforce and foster collaborative research within the individuals MBIs and between the MBIs.

Sincerely,

Amy Porter

**Executive Director** 

cc: Susan Fox-Rosellini

**MBRF Trustees** 

Henry H. Raattama, Jr., Esquire